Business Panel on contract law – Background document
	1. Context

At a time of economic downturn, the removal of obstacles for the Internal Market is crucial. The Internal Market offers great opportunities for cross-border trade, company growth, increase in turnover and employment, and the development of more innovative products and services. 
Contracts are essential for running businesses and making sales to customers. They formalise an agreement between parties and can cover a broad range of matters, including the sale of goods and the provision of a service. 
Europe’s Single Market is based on a wide variety of contracts that are governed by different national contract laws. The co-existence of different rules can lead to additional transaction costs, increased legal uncertainty for businesses and lack of consumer confidence. 

Currently, 75% of European companies do not trade across-borders. 60% of companies see these additional compliance costs as a fairly important or very important obstacle to trade with customers based in other Member States. However, almost 50% indicated that they would start doing so if regulations were harmonised.
2. Contract law fragmentation as an obstacle to cross-border trade in the Internal Market

The first problem is that transaction costs for cross border trade may be a hindrance for business, particularly SMEs. This means costs for research, translation, advice on foreign law and compliance. According to the estimate of a British business organisation, such costs may amount to EUR 15 000 per new Member State. This situation is not encouraging for SMEs wishing to expand their cross-border business.

The second problem is that most European companies miss out on the economies of scale and efficiency gains which could be achieved in the Internal Market. Considering the fundamental economic freedoms in the EU and the modern sales channels, like e-commerce, which makes cross-border trade even easier, it is striking that only 1 in 4 European companies sell cross-border. Even those companies that venture cross-border trade often limit their commercial strategy to a few Member States due to cost savings. It has been found that is not possible for businesses to use the same IT platform and to offer their products on the basis of a single standard contract.
3. Solutions

To address these problems, the Commission proposes different ways to make contract law more coherent in a Green Paper adopted on 1 July 2010. These solutions include:

· Soft law solutions, such as model contract rules which could be used by parties drawing contracts or by the European legislator for drafting coherent legislation.
· An optional European Contract Law, which could be chosen freely by the parties in their contractual relations. This optional law would not replace national contract laws, but would be an alternative to the existing national contract laws and would be available in all languages.
· A European contract law which would replace national contract laws.

More information on the consultation launched by and the options of the Green Paper on progress towards a European contract law for consumers and businesses is available at http://ec.europa.eu/justice/news/consulting_public/news_consulting_0052_en.htm. 




